
 

September 2025 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Year 7 Teambuilding Day 
 
All Year 7 pupils will have the opportunity to take part in our Teambuilding Day alongside members 
of their Tutor Group on the Thursday 2nd October 2025. Tutors will be discussing the outline for the 
day with tutor groups in the coming days. 
 
Pupils should arrive at school at the normal time but in their Noadswood PE kit with suitable footwear. 
The event will be taking place outside and will go ahead whatever the weather. Please ensure your 
child has appropriate clothing for the forecast, a waterproof coat and sweatshirt in case of cold or 
wet weather or suncream and sun hats in case of warmer, sunnier weather. 
  
Pupils will have break time and lunch in school as normal.   
 
The sessions will be led by The Problem Solving Company and the emphasis of the day is on respect 
for each other, respect for the environment and learning just how much can be achieved when people 
work together. 
 
We take our responsibility for the safety and welfare of pupils seriously. Before letting pupils take 
part in activities, we carry out a thorough risk assessment and take all necessary measures to minimise 
risks, including arranging appropriate levels of supervision by responsible adults.  We expect that 
pupils involved in the activity will cooperate fully with the arrangements made and follow closely the 
instructions of the responsible adults throughout the activity.  It is possible that pupils may have to 
be removed from the activity if they do meet our expectations in terms of their behaviour and attitude. 
 
If you would like more information, please do not hesitate to contact us by email to 
year7@noadswood.hants.sch.uk  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs H Way   Mr C Payne 
Year Leader for Year 7  Assistant Year Leader for Year 7 
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